
Pipe Check 

 
 

State Infrastructure Development Minister Datuk Raymond Tan Shu Kiah listens 

attentively to the briefing by Dato’ Kho Kak Beng ,the Group Managing Director  of 

KKB Engineering Berhad and KKB Industries (Sabah) Sdn Bhd , on the quality of the 

steel pipes manufactured by the company, during a visit by a delegation of senior officers 

from the Infrastructure Development Ministry and the Kota Kinabalu City Hall (DBKK) 

to the company’s plant located in the Kota Kinabalu Industrial Park (KKIP) yesterday. 

 The visit was aimed chiefly at examining the quality of the Steel pipes 

manufactured by the company, as some of its steel pipes are to be used in various 

infrastructure development projects in the state, including the ongoing Sandakan Water 

Supply Project PhaseII and the Paper Water Supply Project. 

 Tan stressed that his ministry is taking the quality of materials used in its various 

projects seriously, in order to ensure that public money is well spent. 

 KKB is also the supplier for the steel structures for the Kota Kinabalu 

International Airport (KKIA) Low-Cost Carrier Terminal (LCCT) Project and the KKIA 

extension project Package1. 

Also in attendance during the visit were the Ministry’s Chief Assistant Secretary I, 

Melvin Majanga, Assistant Press Secretary to the Minister, Nicholas Wong; the State 

Water Department’s Chief Engineer, Lim Lam Beng; State Public Work Department’s 

Deputy Director II, John Anthony; the officer –in-charge of Sewerage division, Paul 

Thien ; and  DBKK Senior Engineer Ir Lee Tet Fon.-MICHAEL TEH 


